## **Recreation Commission Meeting Minutes**

April, 10, 2014

Attendees: Rich Gazoorian, Paul Pirozzi, Rick Lacross, Mary Cortese

Meeting started at 6:40 pm in Ramsey Building

- · Approved Minutes from March meeting
- Financials: Mary presented overview for all current programs and all are making profit and Mary confirmed we have cancelled Zumba.
- Kiwanis Beach Opening on schedule to open Memorial Day weekend and then stay open for the 5 weekends between Memorial Day and the start of Kids@Play. This will allow for some extra access to folks that use the beach. Parking rates will be raised by \$10/season pass to provide some income to cover gate attendants for these extra weekends.
- Defibrillator Donation Upton Ripken Baseball is making this equipment donation to the Kiwanis Beach area and we will keep the unit at the Ramsey Building.
- Rec Com revolving account will be increased by \$6,000 for the new fiscal year beginning on July 1, 2014.
- Kids@Play all hiring recommendations from Mary and the Directors were approved and the program is now fully staffed for the coming summer season! Returning employees will be given a \$0.50/hr increase and new first time hires will be paid same rate as new hires from last year.
- Special Town Meeting on May 8<sup>th</sup> all Rec Com members will be assigned a different warrant article, in case any questions come up and need to be addressed.
- Field Usage Requests: Anthony Leonetti,6/30-8/25 Mon nights at Memorial for football sessions, as well as 6/30 for a one week football camp, Dennis Richey, M-W 6-8 pm Kiwanis, Tue-Thur-Sat, Sun Memorial all for boys/girls hoop, Mauren Hardcastle, West River, 4/13-5/18 on Sun, 3-6 pm, Nipmuc Ultimate Frisbee West River/Memorial M-F 2:30-4:00. All approved and normal usage fees apply to all except Frisbee, which is school non-profit organization
- Donation Requests Volleyball Annual Golf Tournament Healthy Hopper and 3 separate one day Kids@Play vouchers, Memorial PTO – 1 seasonal beach sticker
- Pavilion Complete, only need to finish interior trim work and await STM to hopefully get funding to pour concrete floor week of May 12<sup>th</sup>.
- Senior Concert Series Mary is researching several area bands that have solicited proposals and fee schedule for performing in the Pavilion this summer on Sunday afternoons. Mary will bring final roster selection to the May meeting.
- Meeting was adjourned at 7:35 and next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 7<sup>th</sup>, Ramsey Building